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July Meeting Minutes 

Wednesday, 7/16/2025  

In Person & via Zoom Meeting 

  

Call to order: 6:33 PM 

  

Roll Call: Officers: Tim, Carol, Kerri, Quannah, and Tonii 

Board: Ana, Leanne, Jan, Frank, Allen and Daryl 

Excused: Diane, Sharvel and Virginia  

Absent: Summer 

      

Treasurers Report:        

  Beginning balance                      expenses                    income                 Current balance 

  Checking: $11,279.65                  $1,249.49                 $1,502.00                 $12,712.16 

  Savings:    $  4,400.50                       -                           $   .41 (interest)      $  4,400.91 

  Queens:    $  5,615.57                  $3,521.98                  $7,940.70                 $10,034.29   

  Kinnard:  $  8,128.04                  $0.00                         $   250.75                 $  8,378.79 

                                                                                                                            ========= 

                                                                                                    Total assets: $35,526.15  

Motion to approve June general meeting minutes Carol 1st and Frankie 2nd - M/C. 

No questions or concerns about the July Board Minutes. 

 

Communications: Tonii 

• Our checking account statements for the club and the queens have been received. 

 

Chuck Wagon: Tim 

• Show and barrel race expenses $222.52, sales were $227.00 for Saturday and $97 on Sunday 

which gave us a profit of $49.48. 

 

Trail Ride: Carol 

• Our “summer” trail ride will be on Sunday, August 3rd and we will sign up at 9am and ride out at 

10am from Kemper Campbell Ranch and over into Mojave Narrows. The ride will be about two 

and a half hours long with a lot of water. There will be a BBQ with hamburgers and hot dogs with 

a pool party after we return and all riders and those not riding will pay the same $10 fee. 

 

Queens: Tonii 

• Our Miss-Krystal, Princess-Abby, Jr. Miss-Alyssa & Young Miss-Ashlyn, all did a great job 

representing us at the at the Tehachapi Benz Bad Bulls event on the 4th of July 

• Our Miss- Krystal stopped by the Phelan Starbucks “Coffee with a Cop” on Monday & met 

several deputies and the Miss Phelan court and one of our Sweethearts- Ace was also able to 

make an appearance as well to help support Quannah and Tim. 



• Our queens have been invited to the Tehachapi Rodeo which is now 3 days and their Tehachapi 

Mountain Rodeo parade as well the 3rd weekend of August. 

 

Old Business: Tim 

• Complaints- Please direct them to Tim. 

• Hesperia Days Rodeo is coming up and we will be needing volunteers. 

• If anyone knows anyone interested, we still have club and rodeo sponsorships available. 

 

New Business: Tim 

• Recap of the most recent show- we will continue to take pre-entries only until after the 

September show. We will continue to evaluate the temperatures to determine if we will run any 

time only’s. Thank you for ensuring you are hydrating your horses and giving them breaks too. 

• Tonii- please remember that when you or your child are tying your horses at the trailer that you 

are tying them so that they aren’t tied so long that they are going to hurt themselves. Also please 

remember to be cautious when you’re riding and don’t run your horses outside the arena because 

there are squirrel holes and hard ground that can also hurt you or your horses. 

• Kimberlee- was once new and remember that it is ok to ask for help because everyone here is 

always happy to help each other.  

• We discussed Rule #22 regarding helmets and the need for them as a requirement for our 

insurance. It is also important that riders remember that when wearing a helmet when mounted 

only protects you if it is indeed on and buckled. If you don’t want to wear your helmet properly 

when you aren’t in the arena then you should be on your own two feet and not your horses four.  

• Makayla- we need to keep the entry area clear so the rider exiting and entering are able to do so. 

Our entry gate is not an alley way & we need to remember that it is not. 

• Sponsorships- thank you to everyone that turned in their sponsorships, please make sure that you 

get your required four meetings before October and your six shows. Please remember that if you 

have anyone that wants to do additional sponsorships after your required ones have been met, we 

are always open to additional as that helps our awards budget. 

• Tim- thanked Makayla again for their generosity in donating another $250 to the Kinnard 

Scholarship fund from their July barrel race. They did have 48 riders and it seems that the heat is 

getting to everyone so their numbers were also down this month. 

 

Comments from the Floor: 

• Carol- we need to stay consistent with our one-minute gate call. You need to visibly be trying to 

get in the gate not still at your trailer. Ana wanted to clarify that if they do not make the 1-minute 

gate call do they get disqualified from that event. Tonii reminded everyone that if you 

communicate with us that you are having trouble, we can roll you to the bottom of the class but if 

you don’t let us know then we can’t. Tim said that even when he was a kid you had to be at the 

gate no matter where you were you needed to be at the arena and ready to enter. 

• Abby- inquired as to the date for the Tehachapi parade & Tonii clarified that the parade is on 

Saturday morning. We will attend the Friday night performance, the parade Saturday morning, 

the Saturday evening performance and depending on the time we will also attend the Sunday 

performance. 

• Quannah- tries to ensure that she always calls each age group three or four times to ensure that 

everyone is ready to go. 

 

Motion to adjourn the meeting @ 7:21 Ana 1st and Makayla 2nd M/C  


